Georgia Department of Natural Resources

Environmental Protection Division
2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, Suite 1456, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Judson H. Turner, Director

MAY 20 201 (404) 656-4713

ARAMARK Uniform and Career Apparel, LLC

c¢/o Mr. Doug Helmstetler

Senior Director of Environmental Compliance and Sustainability
115 North First Street

Burbank, CA 91502

RE: Removal of Property from Hazardous Site Inventory
ARAMARK Uniform & Career Apparel, LLC Property
670 DeKalb Avenue (Tax Parcel 14-0020-0001-019-6), Atlanta, Fulton County, Georgia 30312
HSI Site No. 10704 and VRP1286282662

Dear Mr. Helmstetler:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the Voluntary
Remediation Program (VRP) Compliance Status Report (CSR) dated November 20, 2014 for the
above referenced Property, which is one of two properties listed on the Georgia Hazardous Site
Inventory (HSI) as HSI #10704 (670 DeKalb Avenue Site) of which the second property was removed
from the HSI in May 2014. Based on that review, I concur with your certification of compliance that
soil is in compliance with Type 5 risk reduction standards (RRS) with the use of engineering and
institutional controls. Furthermore, I have determined that a release to groundwater exceeding a
reportable quantity did not exist at the time of enrollment in the VRP. Therefore, I am reclassifying
this site as a Class III site and removing it from the Hazardous Site Inventory in accordance with
§391-3-19-.05(4)(b) of the Rules of Hazardous Site Response (the Rules) and §12-8-107(f) and (g)(2)
of the Georgia Voluntary Remediation Act (the Act) as of the date of this letter. As required by §391-
3-19-.06(5)(f) of the Rules, a public notice announcing this determination shall be published in the
Fulton County Daily Report.

ARAMARK needs to demonstrate financial responsibility for the operation and maintenance of
the approved environmental cap through the use of an acceptable financial assurance (FA) instrument
pursuant to the Georgia Hazardous Waste Management Act O.C.G.A. §12-8-95(c) and the Georgia
VRP Act. The annual inspection and maintenance report along with the updated FA instrument is to
be submitted beginning December 31, 2015 and every December 31* thereafter until such time as the
environmental cap is no longer necessary to maintain soil compliance with Type 5 RRS.

Please direct any questions you may have to Carolyn L. Daniels, P.G. of the Response and
Remediation Program at (404) 657-8646.

/ Director



